PAC Open Meeting November 1st 2006

Present: 
 Parents - Jungho Pok; Etsuro Totsuka; Xin Zhao; Randall Terhune; Carol Shigeyama; Seyin Shin; Mr Shin; Joe Menezes; Natalie Sibbett

 PAC Members - Graham Burman, John Kellett, (Chairperson), Tomoko Syrad, Michael Ebert, Mary Werku, Gina Moriguch.

 Administrators - Gwyn Underwood, Jim Schell, Karin Caffin, Rod Adam         

Agenda:

1- What is the PAC? Mr Burman explained what the PAC is, who the members are, and some of the things that they can do and how they can be done. He gave suggestions about the topics that can be addressed by PAC, and  how parents can contact the PAC members. A separate sheet with Mr Burman’s points is attached.
2- Mr Schell, the coordinator of the WASC Accreditation Process gave a brief summary of the process and the results of the WASC visit. The School Self Study Report and the Visiting Committee Report are both available in the school library. One parent asked if we could have the report available on line, and this will be possible once we have a password protected site.
3- Governing structure and Mission of the two schools: Mrs Caffin gave a brief outline of the organizational structure of the Senri International School Foundation.A diagrammatic hand-out  was given  to people present. The Foundation Purpose , with statements about the school vision, was also distributed.
4- Mr Schell reported on the Embezzlement Event. The Former SIS business manager is in custody and has been to court to answer charges and will continue to have more court hearings. The information available is limited due to legal issues and court procedures. The Foundation has made sure that the processes that were supposed to have been in place and followed in the past, are in fact now in place and being followed very rigidly. There are many questions about the whole incident, and many remain unanswered, including whether any money will be able to be recovered. The question about finding sufficient funds for the major refurbishment of the school in the future is one to be addressed, and it was suggested that Hankyu should take some responsibility in this area as it was their lack of supervision that allowed the embezzlement to take place.

5- Mr Underwood outlined the academic guidelines for students who wish to take part in extra-curricular events.

The Meeting closed at 8.35

